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If, like many other neighbors, youôre 

wondering why some small areas of the 

lake have been sectioned off with poles 

and netting, hereôs the scoop. 

As we discussed at the last general 

meeting, according to an analysis by Al-

lied Biological, an aquatic management 

company, our water has relatively high 

levels of nitrogen and phosphorus. This 

can result in algae growthðand possibly 

ugly, even toxic algae blooms 

As a first step in improving the quality 

of our water, the company planted a num-

ber of aquatic plants at strategic locations 

in the lake, including areas where streams 

and run-off water enter. These plants were 

chosen for their ability to absorb nutri-

ents. So, as they grow and multiply into 

plant communities, they will gradually 

help lower the nitrogen and phosphorus 

levels of the water. 

Over time, they can 

also catch incom-

ing silt and help 

keep it from build-

ing up in our lake. 

The netting is to 

help prevent the 

carp from chowing 

down on the plants. 

Meanwhile, we 

recently met with 

Clarkstown Super-

visor Alex Gromack and other town rep-

resentatives to discuss long-term solutions 

through which the town and/or state could 

help us accelerate our current health-of-

the-lake efforts and implement a more 

ambitious overall program over the comes 

years. Stay tuned. ð Judy Andersen 

Why are there 
ȰÂÏØÅÓȱ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÌÁËÅȩ 

Summer blockbusters 

Movies by the beach. Did you catch the 
recent flicks on the side of Brian & 
aŜƭƛǎǎŀΩǎ ƎŀǊŀƎŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀŎƘΚ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ 
Jon Arras. They were the kickoff for his  
Movies by the Beach idea. The July 5th 

event drew about 40 adults 
and children. And over the 
coming weeks, Jon hopes to 
continue showing family-
friendly movies on Saturday 
nights. (He may also slip in 

some other films in between.) 
Annual picnic. On Saturday, July 26th, 
Dave and Melanie Harold will again be 
turning the beach area into a fun and 
festive summer celebration. New high-
lights for this year include a stilt-walker 
who will perform magic tricks and cre-
ate balloon critters for the kids. Bring an 
appetizer, entree, salad, side, 
and dessert for potluck, and 
please volunteer to help with 
the set-up or breakdown, or 
at the grille.  

Representatives from 
Allied Biological plant 
aquatic vegetation to 
improve water quality. 

From the president 

When the warm weather moves in, the Lake Lucille community really comes alive. 
In addition to the usual swimming, boating, fishing, and quiet evening strolls, this 
summer will include a number of special events for young and old. 

ά¢ƘŜ {ŜŀƎǳƭƭέ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ On Sunday, 
September 7, Melissa Kievman and 
Brian Mertes will again be presenting 
their own, unique interpretation of An-
ǘƻƴ /ƘŜƪƘƻǾΩǎ ά¢ƘŜ {ŜŀƎǳƭƭΦέ !ǎ ǳǎǳŀƭΣ 
burgers, hot dogs, and potluck goodies 
will be available for all during intermis-
sion. This year, a small crew will be pro-
ducing a documentary film about the 
event, shooting the rehearsals and 
performance, as well as pickup 
scenes, during late August and 
early September. They invite 
your participation and wel-
come volunteers who can help during 
that weekend or provide any hospitality 
for the actors or production staff. They 
are in particular need of guest rooms 
from August 31 through September 8. 
Email Melissa (kievman77@aol.com) if 
you have questions or would like to be-
come involved. The LLPOA will receive a 
ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ƎǊŀƴǘ ƻŦ ϷнлΣллл ŀǎ ŀ άƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ 
ŦŜŜέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ŦƛƭƳΦ 



Terribiles host annual Big Brothers Big Sisters fishing derby 
On Saturday, June 21st, the Terribile family hosted its annual Fishing Derby for Big Broth-
ers Big Sisters of Rockland County. All of the children who attended with their Bigs had a 

great experience. Many of the children who 
were present have been going since the first 
2008 Lake Lucille BBBS Fishing Derby was 
held, and each one of them looks forward to 
going each year. For others, it was their first 
time fishing and Bill assisted several of them 
in catching their very first fish! Karissa 
Kroner, who helps organize the event, was 
busy keeping track of the winners. Our thanks 
goes to all the volunteers who made this day a 
success and to the Terribile family for being 
such great hosts. Thank you to the Lake Lucille 

Board of Trustees for opening up the community annually for this event. If anyone has any 
questions about the program please call me at 845 634 2199, ext. 4, or visit the BBBS web-
site (www.bbbsofrc.com). ɂSarah Arras 

News, reminders, & FYIs LLPOA Board of Trustees 

President Judy Andersen 
Vice President Carol Kaney 
Treasurer Jon Arras 
Secretary Kathleen Brennan 
Trustees: Jack Jacobs, Ed Klass, Steve 
Murphy, Matt Musikar, Rik Paul, 
Danny Petrow, Juli Schaefer, Brad 
Winer 
 

Who to contact: 
Board business or questions:                
Judy Andersen, 639-2457;            
judy@advantagebuyer.com 
Website & directory: Carol Kaney, 
634-1244, carolkaney@verizon.net 
Newsletter: Rik Paul, 638-0567,  
rikndebi@verizon.net 
 

Committees 
Health of the Lake: Juli Schaefer,    
304-3185, mzjulis@aol.com 
Well: Ron Wasserman, 639-4082,   
ronwass@trilaterus.com 
Social: Jeanmarie Grahn, 634-8890, 
jeanmariegrahn@gmail.com 

Get your pix ready... 

ΦΦΦŦƻǊ [ŀƪŜ [ǳŎƛƭƭŜΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ      
photography contest. 

 

¶ Six categories: Nature, skies,     
water, animals, people, creative. 

¶ Two divisions: Youth (born after 
Dec. 31, 2000) and Adult. 

¶ A cash prize for each division.  
 

Look for info and an application 
on LakeLucille.com. 

Guests. )ÔȭÓ Á ÔÉÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒ ×ÈÅÎ 
many of us have guests using the 
beach, water, and community prop-
erty. Please try to be with your guests 
to ensure their safety and to avoid con-
fusion about who is allowed to use our 
ÆÁÃÉÌÉÔÉÅÓȢ )Æ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÂÅ ÐÈÙÓÉÃÁÌÌÙ ÐÒÅȤ
sent, please be available at home or by 
phone in case a problem arises. 
Fertilizer alert.  One of the main con-
tributors to high nitrogen and phos-
phorus levels in lakes is fertilizer. So, if 
you or your landscaper use them on 
your lawn or garden, please check the 
packaging carefully to make sure they 
ÄÏÎȭÔ ÃÏÎÔÁÉÎ ÐÈÏÓÐÈÏÒÕÓȢ %ÖÅÎ ÂÅÔÔÅÒȟ 
ÓËÉÐ ÔÈÅÍ ÁÌÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒȟ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙȭÒÅ ÏÆÔÅÎ 
ÎÏÔ ÎÅÅÄÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÁÒÅÁȢ )ÔȭÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ 
reason that, as of 2012, New York State 
prohibits the use of phosphorus fertil-
izers except in specific situations, and 
it imposed limits on the use of fertiliz-
ers overall. (For more info, go to: 
www.dec.ny.gov/chemical/74885.html.) 
Fertilizer bags are labeled with three 
numbers; look for one with a middle 
number of zero, 
which indicates 
a phosphorus-
free formula, as 
shown in this 
illustration from 
LakeSuperior-
Streams.org. 
Road maintenance.  Brad Winer, who 
is a construction manager at Con Edi-
son, has recently taken over the daunt-
ing responsibility of maintaining our 
roads. After getting multiple bids and 
talking with several companies, he 

The yearly derby benefits the kids of BBBS 
of Rockland.   

oversaw the recent job of filling in the 
potholes and leveling the roads, care-
fully tracking the associated costs for 
each. At an upcoming general meeting,  
Brad will present three different op-
tions for how we can move forward 
with our roads in the future. They will 
range from maintaining our current 
relatively low-cost, fill-and-repair plan 
to solutions that maximize their lon-
gevity and reduce the need for ongoing 
maintenance, along with their associ-
ated costs. So, we  can all vote on 
which direction we feel makes the 
most sense for our community. 
Boats at the beach? 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÌÅÁÖÅ 
any boats in the beach area. They are a 
safety hazard for the kids playing 
there. They damage the grounds in 
that area. And they will be in the way 
of our new movies-by-the-beach 
ÓÈÏ×ÓȢ )ÔȭÓ ÏËÁÙ ÔÏ 
launch and land in 
that area, but take 
the boat with you 
when you leave. 
There are many inex-
pensive canoe and 
kayak dollies avail-
able that make this 
easier, with prices on 
Amazon starting at 
under $30. 
Private events. If you want to use 
community property or facilities for 
private events, check the guidelines 
ÁÎÄ ÆÉÌÌ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ Ȱ,,0/! %ÖÅÎÔ 2ÅÑÕÅÓÔ 
&ÏÒÍȱ ɉÂÏÔÈ ÁÒÅ ÕÎÄÅÒ $ÏÃÕÍÅÎÔÓ ÏÎ 
the Lake Lucille website) and submit it 
to Judy Andersen for board approval. 

 

Emotion Universal 
Kayak & Canoe 
Cart, $80.  

Digging? Call 811 first. 
 

¢ƘŜ [[th! ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪΩǎ 
Dig Safely program. If you plan to dig more 
than 18 inches into the ground, call 811 or 
800-962-7962 at least twoτbut not more 
than 10τdays before digging. Representa-
tives from any appropriate utilities will 
mark the locations of 
pipes, including Lake 
[ǳŎƛƭƭŜΩǎ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǇƛǇŜǎΣ ǘƻ 
ensure safety and pre-
vent damage. 



<cc_YXėcbėZib0ė:]g\]b[ėXYfVmėò'* 
Each year, the annual Fishing Derby is 

filled with magic moments. They appear  
in the joy and excitement when a kid first 
feels the tug of a fish on the line, eagerly 
reels it in, and then gets to show off the 
well-earned reward for his or her patience 
and skill. The eyes light up, a smile 
stretches across the face, and a sense of 
pride emanates out to every one around.  

Once again, we thank Rob Collazo for 
making this possible, by organizing and 
supervising the annual derby. Additional 
thanks goes to Dave and Melanie Harold, 
who manned the grille, and the volunteers 
who helped with the set-up and cleanup. 

This year, Shira Fisler took the prize for 
the most fish, hooking 22. Every few min-
utes, it seemed, you could hear her shout 
ƻǳǘΣ άL Ǝƻǘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΦέ 9ŘŜƴ /ƻƭƭŀȊƻΩǎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ
-setting string of seven consecutive years 
netting the most fish came to an end, but 
ǘƘŀǘΩǎ hY ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ 9ŘŜƴ ƘǳƴƎ ǳǇ 
the rod and reel and helped her dad by 
tallying the score sheet instead. 

Good fishing days were also had by 
Emma Riddle (19 fish), Vito Russo (9), 
Olivia Riddle (8), Miranda Arras (7), Bran-
don Rivas (6), and Kirsten Lynch (6). 

Overall, 11 kids participated, and each 
went home with a well-earned prize.  

More photos are posted on Lake-
Lucille.com; ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ά/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦέ 

Each of the young attendees went home with a prize and a satisfied smile.  

Shira Fisler topped the 
scoring with 22 fish. 

Rob was assisted by his 
daughter Eden on the score 
sheet. (Steve Murphy photo) 

Emma Riddle came in a 
close second with 19 fish. 

Photos by Rik Paul. 


